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 The deadline for news items for 
the September Lamplighter is            
August  23.  Please have your  
articles in the Church Office no 

later than this date.  

Thank You!  

Sunday Services: (Summer)     
..9:30 am  Sunday School        
10:45 am  Morning Worship    
..6:00 pm  Youth                           

Wednesday Services:Summer)               
6:00 pm  Fellowship Dinner                                                                             
6:30 pm  Prayer Meeting                                                                                                      
7:15 pm  Choir Rehearsal                    

                       

2018 

Where has the summer gone?  Itôs hard to believe that we are already in August and 
looking towards the fall!  August is a wonderful time to grab those last days of              
summer; a final trip to the beach; a quick trip to visit a good friend or family member; 
a quiet moment to reflect on Godôs blessings, and, a wonderful time for our church 
family to gather for our annual church picnic at Gene and Carolyn Carterôs farm!  
There will be great food, fun games, music and good conversation.  Mark your                 
calendars for Sunday, August 5th and join in the fun! 
 

Let me say THANK YOU to Ann Chatos, Betsy Rountree and their excellent team of 
dedicated workers who put together another special week of Vacation Bible School, 
July 9-13!  VBS is always a highlight of the summer and this year we had a wonderful 
ñtimeò in ñTime Lab: Jesus from Eternity Past to Eternity Futureò!  We had a great 
turn out and everyone had the opportunity to share in our VBS during the celebration 
worship service on July 15th.  Job well done!  As a follow-up to VBS, we are hosting 
a Backyard Bash on Saturday, September 15th.  We are hoping many of the children 
from VBS, as well as others from our community, will join us for an afternoon of 
food, games and activities!  Then, the following Wednesday, September 19th, we 
will be introducing a new ministry to our area called ñSonshine Daysò!  It will be 
a weekly after school program for Elementary aged children, from 3-5 PM each 
Wednesday, with games, crafts, Bible stories, snacks and homework/tutoring built 
into the weekly schedule.  If you would like to help this new ministry get started, 
please let us know!  
 

This fall we are also beginning two ñlife groupsò 1n our church.  This is a small 
group ministry option for anyone that would like to gather with a few other adults at a 
host home each Monday or Tuesday evening for about ten weeks.  The purpose would 
be to build relationships, discuss life issues, explore the Bible together, share thoughts 
about the previous Sundayôs message and to simply build relationships.  The group 
would only meet for a specific number of weeks, then take a break through                                  
Thanksgiving and Christmas.  If there is interest, we would begin new life groups 
again after the New Year; then again in the spring.  If you would be interested in          
joining a life group this fall, please let me know.  
 

I am excited about these new opportunities!  Continue to pray for our church as we 
minister to the community and to each other. 

See you Sunday, 
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Aug. 5     Anna & Cort Kegley,                   
               Sandra Frazier, Diane King                                     
Aug. 12   Natalie & Wyatt Mesco,    
            Susanna & Hannah Rountree                            
Aug. 19   Christi Adams, Sue Berg,  
               Kelly Bittler, Lisa Brown                                     
Aug. 22  Angie & Danielle Brown, 
           Carolyn Stowers, Kim Wiggins 

Ministry Schedules for August 

 Financial Report   

        Offerings through July 29, 2018   

        

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Needs: $ 8,378  

2018 Offerings     $ 232,493 

2018 Budget Needs                          239,010        
                                    (6,517)                          

Sunday Nursery Childrenõs Church 

                 Homebound/Nursing Home   

Lillie Kreynus - 8031 Ordinary Keepers Way, Mech. 
VA 23111    

Charlotte Sale - Ashland Convalescent  Center                              
906 Thompson St., Ashland, VA  23005  

Irene Umberger - The Crossings at Hanover,   8227                                    
Meadowbridge Road, Apt. 209, Mechanicsville, VA 
23116     

July 1  12,932.05                   
July 8  14,366.45               
July15    4,305.80              
July22                  6,988.40             
July 29                 5,782.00 

                            44,374.70 

    Flowers 

1 -  Todd Combee                                                                   

1 -  Kathy Muse                                                             

2 -  Dwayne Hall                                                                     

2 -  Diane DeGroff                                                                           

2 -  Lydia Gay Frye                                                                             

5 -  Tommy Evans                                                                    

6 -  Nathan Mesco                                                                 

8 - Nancy Schroeder                                                   

10 -  Anthony Talley                                                                

10 - Jeanette Sings                                                                      

11 - Tyler Jordan                                                                     

12 - Jeff Garnett                                                               

12 - Tripp Wiggins                                                                         

14 - Annette Shaw                                                             

21 - Mark Dawes                                                                                                          

22 - Eric Hillard                                                                       

23 - Scott Shaw                                                               

26 - Lisa Thompson                                                             

26 - Greer Harvey                                                             

27 - Nancy Hoke                                                                    

27 - Pearl Boon                                                                                       

31 - Buddy Bailey                                                  

31 - Kim Wiggins                                                              

August 5     Open 
August 12   Open                                   
August 19   Personnel 
August 26    Joan Brooks 

        Operation Christmas Child           

        Help Us Fill Shoe Boxes 

For the month of August we will be    
collecting:  

Flashlights, Batteries  and Socks 

You may bring your donations to 
the OCC table in our Ministry Center. Just look for 
the Christmas Tree. 

                                      

   Deacon of the Month 

Buddy Bailey 

COVERD DISH DINNER 

6:00 pm 

Wednesday, August 29 

Stephanie Hudson will be sharing about her 
experience in China with the IMB. 



MISSIONS  

 Connie McGhee Circle 

The Connie McGhee Circle will meet on Tuesday, 
August 2nd  at 10:00 am.  

Carolyn Hollins Circle 

The Carolyn Hollins Circle will meet on Thursday, 
August 12th at 10:00 am.  

                               Agape Circle    

The Agape Circle will meet on Tuesday, August 
10th at 7:30 pm.   

                               Lydia Circle                                 

The Lydia Circle will meet on Monday, August 9th 
at 6:30 pm.                        

The Carolyn Hollins Circle is 
sponsoring ñChristmas in              
Augustò, a church-wide                    
project collecting school                
supplies for needy families in 
our community.  A special               
in-gathering will be held on 
August 19th.  You may bring 
your supplies at that time.  A box will  be in  the 
Ministry Center for your donations if you wish 
to bring them early.  

WMU Spiritual Enrichment Retreat 

Thursday, August 9  

New Highland Baptist Church   

Dinner at 6:00 p.m. Program begins at 7:00 pm  

Cost:  $5 - Dinner Reservations Required  

Speaker: Rev. Rose Mary Stewart                    
(Dover Baptist Intentional Interim Director of 
Missions) 

Contact Carol Longest if you are planning to 
attend. 

                      VBS 
Thank you, church family, for                    
praying, donating supplies,               
preparing craft materials, baking 

brownies, inviting children, and everything else you did 
to make our 2018 VBS a success. A huge thank you to 
our 60+ volunteers who came every day to care for the 
63 children who attended. At least 5 of those children 
made decisions for Christ, and countless more seeds 
were planted and watered! Stay tuned...VBS 2019 is             
only 11 months away!   

CRAFT AUCTION 

Wednesday, September 12,  a fundraiser will be 
held  for Operation Christmas Child.  The 
Agape Circle is encouraging everyone to donate 
items that demonstrates their arts and talents.  
The deadline for donations is September 2. You 
may bring your items to any member of the   
circle or to the church office.  For more                      
information, contact Brenda Evans at 514-8368. MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2018 

5:15 - 8:30 pm 

First Baptist Church Ashland 

Dinner, Breakout Sessions                                                  
Keynote speaker - Matt Thornhill 

ñFUTURE TRENDS FOR THE CHURCHò 

Early Bird  Rate $10, until September 17. 

LEADERSHP DEVELOPMENT CONFERENCE 

COMMITTEE PLANNING NIGHT! 

September 16th 

6:00 pm  in the Ministry Center 

We are asking all our committee members to 
meet for an organizational/planning session and 
to elect chairpersons for their committees. 
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Join ñAmy Ladd &  Friendsò                                   
along  with special guest                                                               
ñThe Virginia Ramblersò                                                                                        

on Sunday,  August 26 at 6:00 pm.    

 

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars for the Church Picnic on August 5th 
at the home of Gene and  Carolyn Carter (Howerton Road).  
There will be lots of food, (including chicken and  hot 
dogs), as well as games and good fellowship! Everyone 
please bring a covered dish and a lawn chair. Games at 4 
pm; dinner at  5 pm. 

We hope to see YOU there!! 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School Promotion Sunday 

Sunday, August 26 

We will also be recognizing our                                               
Sunday School Teachers. 

Mark your calendar for our 2nd Backyard Bash! 

                                                                                                 

Saturday, September 15 

3:30 pm - 6 pm 

 

Please join our NBBC Family for an afternoon 

of fun!  An Escape Room will be featured,              

followed by hot dogs, popcorn machine, ice 

cream truck, face painting, firetruck, bounce 

house, cake walk, music, games, and great                

fellowship .  This is an event for all ages! 



     
 
 

Dear New Bethesda: 

It has been an honor to serve as your accompanist this last year.  There is a season for everything, and the 
season I have spent with you all has filled my soul with love, hope, gratitude, and faith: love for the Lord, 
and love for each and every one of you and the work you do; hope for the world and our future generations; 
gratitude that God led me to you all; and faith that has matured and planted unwavering roots through the 
work God has given me here at New Bethesda.  I am so grateful to have had the opportunity to serve you all, 
and I canôt say enough how much it meant to me.   

New Bethesda will always hold a special place in my heart and it will always be in my prayers.  While this 
may be good-bye for now, I have faith that it is not the end of our time together.    Thank you, thank you, 
thank you! 

In Christôs Love, 

Danielle 

 

Our young people had two great camp experiences this summer! The Lord moved in our studentsô lives and 
inspired them to follow him more closely. Through Impact VA and Fusion our camps impacted the lives of 
nine of our students. Thank you for your prayers for and support of our youth activities! 
 
On August 16 our youth group will serve breakfast at Pine Street Baptist Church as part of their homeless      
ministry. We will meet at the church at 8:45am and l return by 11:30am. Donôt miss this opportunity to serve 
others!  
 
We will continue to meet on Sunday nights for our Summer Cinema movie nights during the month of                
August. We meet at 6pm; pizza and drinks are provided. We will return to our regular schedule on                
Wednesday night, September 12.  
 
Our next Parent Coffee Break will be August 26 at 6pm in the youth room. We want to offer this as an            
ongoing ministry to parents of both children and youth. 
 
Ministry to students takes long faithfulness in one direction. Itôs long because our desire is that our work will 
impact students for their whole lives. It takes faithfulness because as with any personôs life, students                
experience many ups and downs in their lives. It takes persuading students to choose one direction ï towards 
Jesus ï instead of the many other directions the world may try to send them. May we continue to join in this 
type of ministry together. 
 

Blessings, 
Caleb 

                                      

   The Standing Rock Mission Team will be sharing their experiences on                                           
                         Wednesday, August 8th! Come join us for a FREE cookout sponsored                                                      
              by the Deacons, at 6:00 pm, followed by the mission team presentation. 


